PRESIDENT BRUEGEMAN: 1

I'm going to call the meeting to order. Meeting of the California USBC

Association is now called the order. I have 10:03am. I'd like to call on Lynn

Graves to please do the invocation.

5 6

3

LYNN GRAVES:

7 Thank you Madam President. Good morning. Let's pray. After so many months, we thank you Lord for allowing us to get together to conduct the business of the 8 California State Bowling Association. Lord, please send our prayers to all 9

those who have lost all their possessions in these terrible wild fires. We ask 10 you to comfort and be with those who have lost family members as they carry on 11

through these challenging times. And I'd like a moment of silence for all

12

13 those.

14 15

We wish President Bruegeman tons of success as she conducts this meeting today. We ask our Lord to heal those who could not be with us. And pray for all those members who have passed away, since we last met.

17 18 19

20

21

22

16

Please thank our Association Manager, Larry Peppers for his many years of dedicated service to this Association. We wish him well as he prepares a new journey. Lynn Matsubara will assume the reins of Association Manager and we wish her much success. However, Lynn is not new to the board, so she knows what lies ahead and I'm sure she is prepared.

23 24 25

26 27 Lord as we express our appreciation today, we must never forget our servicemen and women, both home and overseas, who have fought to keep our country free. I'm asking all of you to never forget those who gave their mind. So we could enjoy this freedom. God bless them all. Amen.

28 29 30

PRESIDENT BRUEGEMAN:

- 31 Amen. Thank you, Lynn.
- 32 Lynn Matsubara, will you do the roll call please of the Officers and Directors.

33

- LYNN MATSUBARA: Kathy Bruegeman 34
- 35 KATHY BRUEGEMAN: Present
- LYNN MATSUBARA: Larry Worrall 36
- LARRY WORRALL: Present 37
- LYNN MATSUBARA: Miranda Emery 38
- LYNN MATSUBARA: Pauline Armstrong 39
- 40 PAULINE ARMSTRONG: Present
- LYNN MATSUBARA: Terry Azvedo 41
- 42 TERRY AZVEDO: Present
- 43 LYNN MATSUBARA: Andre Eubanks
- 44 ANDRE EUBANKS: Here
- 45 LYNN MATSUBARA: Lynn Graves
- 46 LYNN GRAVES: Present
- 47 LYNN MATSUBARA: Steve Johnson
- 48 STEVE JOHNSON: Here
- 49 LYNN MATSUBARA: Tom Leigh
- 50 TOM LEIGH: Here
- LYNN MATSUBARA: Mike Lucas 51
- 52 MIKE LUCAS: Here
- 53 LYNN MATSUBARA: Myself is here
- 54 LYNN MATSUBARA: Larry Peppers
- 55 LARRY PEPPERS: Here
- 56 LYNN MATSUBARA: Linda Stewart
- 57 LINDA STEWART: Present
- 58 LYNN MATSUBARA: David Waybright
- 59 DAVID WAYBRIGHT: Here

- 61 PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:
- 62 I'd like to welcome everyone to our first zoom meeting Let's hope it all goes
- 63 well. I know for some of you this is not new, but to some of us this is new
- 64 having to do these meetings over zoom. Hopefully we can get all of our business
- 65 done and I'm just happy that we're all finally getting together and I look
- forward to seeing everyone next year, when we can finally meet in person. Let's
- 67 keep our fingers crossed.

68

At this time we need to approve the minutes of our previous meeting, which was 2019. And we need to vote on that, what is your pleasure.

71

- 72 LYNN GRAVES:
- 73 Lynn Graves moves to accept the minutes from the previous meeting.

74 75

- MIKE LUCAS:
- 76 Mike Lucas seconds.

77

- 78 PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:
- Okay, it has been moved and seconded that we accept the minutes of our previous meeting from 2019. Hopefully you've all had a chance to you've had almost two years to review them and look at them. So is there any discussion on the minutes? Hearing none will call for the vote.

83

- 84 LYNN MATSUBARA:
- 85 The poll is open.

86

- 87 PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:
- If you have the poll is open for the approval of the 2019 annual meeting minutes. Please select yes or no. Yes, for approval. No, you do not approve.

90

- 91 LYNN MATSUBARA:
- 92 Refresh your screen if you don't see the full mine automatically came up so I'm 93 not sure what to tell you.

94

- 95 PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:
- 96 Is everyone been able to log into Vevox, so that they can vote. You should have 97 received the information and the link to log into it. Has everyone voted that 98 wishes to vote?

99

- 100 LYNN MATSUBARA:
- 101 It's still going.

102

- 103 PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:
- 104 It's still going? You'll give us a heads up when we have it?

105

- 106 TOM LEIGH:
- 107 Rocky says that she can't get in.

108

- 109 LYNN MATSUBARA:
- 110 What do you mean you can't get in, you click on the link and then what do you
- see? I emailed everybody the link that were credentialed delegates. They were
- 112 sent the voting link. I sent it right after I sent the meeting link for
- 113 everybody the Zoom link.

114

- 115 TOM LEIGH:
- On Rocky's screen it says that it's waiting to let her in. She needs to refresh

117 it?

- 119 LYNN MATSUBARA:
- 120 Yes! Refresh it.

- 121 PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:
- 122 Yes, just refresh it. If it says, "waiting for host", just click on that and it
- should take you right in. 123
- 124
- 125 LYNN MATSUBARA:
- 126 Well, 42 people voted and it was 100% yes.
- 127
- 128 PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:
- 129
- 130
- 131 LYNN MATSUBARA:
- 132 Well, 43 people voted yes, so I think we can stop this one and maybe the next one will be better. Let me just show the results I can get it on the page.
- 133
- 134 135
- PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:
- It looks like by your actions you have approved the minutes of the 2019 136
- 137 meeting. Okay, we're going to the rules of the meeting. I'm going to ask Lynn
- 138 Matsubara to please read them.

Are we good on the vote?

- 139
- 140 LYNN MATSUBARA:
- Rules of the Council of Delegates to the Officers, Directors and Delegates of 141
- 142 the California USBC Association incorporated assembled virtually on August 1,
- 143 2021.

144

- 145 We, the Committee on Rules wish to submit the following rules for your
- consideration: Robert's Rules of Order newly revised shall govern the procedure 146
- 147 of this meeting, provided they do not conflict with the constitution and bylaws
- 148 of the California USBC Association meeting.

149 150

- Using zoom, only one person per computer for voting purposes. When you log into
- 151 the meeting will be automatically muted and should remain muted during the 152 meeting.
- 153
- 154
- Delegates wishing to be recognized to speak must request permission in the chat 155 by typing their full name and the USBC Association they represent. They can
- unmute themselves for the discussion only when called upon by the president 156
- discussion shall be limited to three minutes per person on all questions, and 157
- shall be confined strictly to the question delegates and board members shall be 158 159
- permitted to speak only twice on any question cannot make a second speech on 160 the same question as long as any member who has not spoken on that question
- desires the floor. 161

162 163

- In order to expedite the business of the annual meeting members shall give full 164 and courteous attention to the speaker having the floor. Delegates directors
- and officers wishing to leave the meeting, must obtain permission from the 165 Sergeant-at-Arms or his or her assistance via chat. Voting will be run from a 166
- separate website, confirm delegates will have second browser windows open 167
- 168 during the meeting.

169

When three or more names appear on the ballot, the nominee receiving the least 170 votes on the first ballot shall be dropped. Voting shall continue in the same 171 172 procedure followed until a candidate receives the required majority.

173

- 174 All cell phones or background noise must be silenced during the meeting. There
- 175 will be no campaigning for votes when a candidate seeks election to the CUSBC 176 board of directors. Additionally, any violation of the CUSBC policy regarding
- campaigning for election, may subject the nominee to disqualification as a 177
- 178 candidate. Exceptions may be made to these roles at the discretion of the
- 179 chair. Respectfully submitted.

- 181 PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:
- 182 Thank you, Lynn. Are there any questions on the rules? Is there any discussion
- on the rules and is everyone in favor of the rules of the meeting. And you're
- 184 going to put that up Lynn?

Yeah, it's up now.

- 185 186
- 186 LYNN MATSUBARA:
- 187 188
- 189 PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:
- 190 If you have your voting, the poll is open. If you approve the rules of the
- 191 meeting, please signify by saying yes or no. And you may vote.
- 193 LYNN MATSUBARA:
- 194 43. I think we're done. There's 43.
- 195

192

- 196 PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:
- 197 Okay, stop the poll. And it looks like by your action, you have approved the
- 198 rules of the meeting. Thank you, Lynn. 199
- Moving on, all the officer and directors reports will not be read during the meeting, they are online. I hope that you had a chance to go on and print them
- out to read them. If you haven't done so, please do so.
- 203
 204 And all of our committee reports we have a few that we will be discussing, and
- that will give oral reports. Other than that, I don't believe anybody has
- 206 indicated that they have anything to add to the reports.
- 208 And so we're going to move on to the committee reports. We're going to start
- 209 with BVL. I believe we have a video from BVL National from Libbi Fletcher.
- 211 LYNN MATSUBARA:
- 212 Libbi, did you want to say anything before I start the video?
- 213

207

210

- 214 PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN: 215 She's here. Hi Libbi.
- 216
- 217 LIBBI FLETCHER:
- 218 Hi Kathy, how are you?
- 219
- 220 PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:
- 221 I'm good. Nice to hear from you.
- 222
- 223 LIBBI FLETCHER:
- Nice to see your face. I'd really like to thank you all for letting us have a
- 225 part in your meeting today. It's been very strange for all of us for the past
- year. We are sending ambassadors out wherever we can to speak with some of the
- 227 state association meetings. We couldn't get anyone to California since you
- 228 weren't meeting anyway, so here I am from Michigan.

229

- So, first of all I want to thank California because you guys have always been a great supporter of BVL. We know there's been challenges with you not being able to be in your centers and to raise funds the way that you normally do, but we
- thank you will be watching for you come BVL month in November.

- 235 So, I'm just to let you know I am the consultant for all the USBC associations
- on behalf of BVL. And if there's anything I can do for you or any information
- that you need from me, please reach out as you'll see in the video all of my
- 238 information will be on one of the on the slides. So with that, Lynn, if you
- 239 want to go ahead and run the video it's about six minutes long. And I hope that

- 240 you enjoy it. And we have any questions afterwards, I'd be more than happy to 241 answer them from you.
- 242
- PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN: 243
- 244 Thank you.
- 245
- 246 <Play video>
- 247
- 248 LIBBI FLETCHER:
- Thank you again. If anybody has any questions or wants to just shoot me an 249 email with any ideas or questions, we'd be happy to address those or those of 250
- 251 you that have already sent your checks in, thank you very much for your
- 252 donations. And we will keep our books open until the end of August due to
- everything we're going through. So thank you again Kathy and Lynn I appreciate 253
- 254 the invitation.
- 255
- 256
- PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:
- 257 258
- 259 LIBBI FLETCHER:
- Thank you very much. And I'm bruised all over the place.
- 260 261
- 262 PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:
- 263 Alright, moving on to finance and budget. Larry Peppers?

Thank you too Libbi and good luck on your new place.

264

266

267

- 265 LARRY PEPPERS:
 - I think we ought to allow Larry Worrall an opportunity to update his report.
- 268 PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:
- 269 Oh yes, I'm sorry, for BVL, Larry, Larry Worrall.
- 270
- 271 LARRY WORRALL:
- 272
- Oh, you're going to call on me this time. I'm the invisible person up here. All
- 273 right, I'll get my report on the BVL. As you all know, we've got hammered with
- California shutting down. We collected the total of \$12,063.64. Orange County's 274
- 275 \$6,000 was left over from last year. When the pandemic shut us down their
- payment came in late after we paid their money. So the association put in 276 277 another \$6 and change to make it an even \$12,070. So what we did with the
- 278 amount of money that we got, along with the request from the VA associations,
- we split the money out between all the people that had requested funds. Some of 279
- them requested a lot of money we didn't have it. But whenever we had we just 280
- proportionately gave it to them. All of the money has been turned into 281
- 282 nationals along with the request. And I certainly hope we have a better year
- 283 this year. And that pretty much ends the report.
- 285 PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:
- 286 Thank you, Larry.
- 288 LARRY WORRALL:
- 289 Alright and all of the breakdown is on the website too if you want to go look 290 at it. Thank you very much.
- 291

284

- 292 PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:
- 293 Thanks, Larry. Okay, moving on to the other Larry, Larry's brother, Larry,
- 294 finance and budget, Mr. Peppers.
- 295 296

297 LARRY PEPPERS:

298 Okay we held no formal meetings during the year. All of the work on budget and 299 finance committee was done by Kathy Bruegeman, myself and Lynn Matsubara. We did keep the board appraised of our actions. We applied for and received our 300 301 first PPP loan on May 11, 2020.

302 303

304

305 306

307 308 Then we applied for and received a PPP2 loan on March 26, 2021. We have made application and received our forgiveness on the first PPP loan as of May 4, 2021. From the period of October 16, 2020 until February 1, 2021, we furloughed our adult tournament director on October 16 and we reduced pay for all remaining employees on February 1. Then upon receipt up our PPP2 loans, we returned our employees to regular salaries, including our adult tournament director on July 1.

309 310 311

312

313

We did run a senior and state singles tournament and the Diddy Watts youth championships in fiscal year 2019-20. We refunded all the adult tournament entry fees for the 2019 tournaments and Lynn did run this summer, a youth tournament in Southern California.

314 315 316

We've only received \$24,000 in Dues as of April 30.

317

318 I want to thank Kathy Bruegeman, Lynn Matsubara and other committee members and 319 board members for their assistance during these trying times. Thanks. That's 320

321 322

- PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:
- 323 Thank you, Larry. And I know that you're still on the board, but I can tell you 324 I'm going to miss you, kind of, as Association manager. Now I just have to 325 listen to Lynn gripe at me.

326 327

Are there any questions on the budget and finance for Larry. If so if you have any questions you can email him. Is that correct?

328 329

330 LARRY PEPPERS:

332

331 Yes, that's true.

333 PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:

334 335

Thank you. Moving on to our championship tournaments, Lynn?

336

LYNN MATSUBARA:

337 Well, I can speak on the youth tournament. We did run a tournament since 338 339 340 341 342 343 344

everything opened up in April. We ran a modified version of state tournament so it was just team event with a virtual singles event. So, using the team scores, we had singles divisions run with those scores. But, the interesting thing is, we just did it just so the kids had something to bowl. And because a lot of the summer leagues weren't certified, we offered just \$5 membership for the kids just so that they can bowl the tournament. And we ended up with 70 teams. When we were in Oroville in 2019, we had 74 teams. So it was kind of interesting. We had five teams come from Sacramento. The rest were all obviously, you know,

345 Southern California. Not San Diego, not much from Orange County, mostly 346

- 347 Southern LA County and North LA County. We had a few kids from San Gabriel
- 348 Valley. So, yeah, it was interesting. But they had fun and a good time. We are 349 probably going to award out around \$11,000 in scholarships so, it was pretty

350 good.

351

352 I don't have a report on the adult championships. I don't know if Jennie's on, 353 I don't think she's here.

- 356 LARRY PEPPERS:
- 357 She's actually here. She's in my office with me, but didn't run anything in
- 358 2019. We simply just refunded all the entries. That's all we did.

359

- 360 PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:
- 361 So we are planning to host 2022 correct?

362

3 LARRY PEPPERS:

363

364 That is correct.

365

366 LYNN MATSUBARA:

367 At Forest Lanes

368

- 369 PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:
- 370 Yes. Alright, what about Pepsi Youth?

371

- 372 LYNN MATSUBARA:
- 373 We tried to run it last year, and we couldn't. They even let us modify the 374 format a little bit because we were kind of getting down to the wire of when 375 things were going to open up. And when February came, and everything was still shut down, we had to cancel it. It was so it was disheartening. But, we are 376 377 definitely moving on for next year. We have almost all the same hosting 378 centers. We did have to change two of the local district sites to a different center, but everything else stayed the same. Everybody was more than happy to 379 380 try again to have a have a tournament there. So we're looking forward to it.

381 That's it for Pepsi.

382 383

PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:

Alright. Thank you very much. Mike Lucas? Would you like to make the awards announcements with you and Andre.

386

- 387 MIKE LUCAS:
- Sure. The only thing I would have is if you look in your group packet, I did put in the awards committee the information there.

390

Alvin Lou for Superior Performance; Steve Mathews Superior Performance; Frank Weiler Meritorious Service. 2021 recipients: Lynn Graves for Meritorious Service; Bette Addington posthumously and Charles Chuck Ellena posthumously for Meritorious Service.

395 396

I just would like to thank my committee for their work and also thank you for honoring me to induct these people into the California Hall of Fame.

397 398

399 PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:

Thank you Mike and your committee. You did a great job and we are looking forward to next year when we can honor all of them. Hopefully, we're keeping our fingers crossed, that nothing else happens. That we can honor all of our award recipients at a dinner, at our meeting next year. Andre, do you want to say anything about the youth?

405

406 ANDRE EUBANKS:

In 2020, the Star of Tomorrow scholarship went to Leoj Chin and Jennifer Loredo and the Youth State Scholarship winners was also Leoj chin and John Mehlum; In 2020, the Braheme Family Memorial Scholarship was \$1,000 to David Waybright. We do want to also congratulate Zach Greim from San Diego. He got the \$1,000 Youth State Scholarship 2021.

- PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN: 414
- 415 Thank you and again all of our award winners will be recognized next year at
- our banquet in Fresno. Thank you, Andre. 416

417

Moving on to our unfinished business. Lynn, do you want to update our 418 419 credential report?

420

421 LYNN MATSUBARA:

422 These numbers on the screen are based on registrations. So, based off today, we have 57 people online. We have four that are guests. So, technically 53 people 423 could vote. But based on the last two polls, only 43 people voted.

424 425

- 426 PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:
- Do we have any other unfinished business to look at? I don't believe so. Okay, 427 428 I'm going to be calling on Al Hoffmann for the nominating committee report.

429

- 430 AL HOFFMANN:
- 431 To the California USBC Association Officers, directors, delegates assembled for
- 432 this annual meeting. We, the 2021 California USBC Association nominating
- 433 committee reviewed the qualifications and eligibility of each candidate as set
- forth in the bylaws. A candidate to be eligible, must reside in the state of 434
- 435 California. The candidates are nominated for a two-year term.

436

- 437 On August 1, 2021, the following slate is presented for your consideration:
- 438 First Vice President, Larry Worrall
- Director #1 Jennie Simpson 439
- 440 Director #3 David Waybright, incumbent
- 441 Director #5 Terri Azvedo, incumbent
- Director #7 Mike Lucas, incumbent 442
- 443 Director #9 Pauline Armstrong, incumbent
- 444 Director #11 (CYC) Charlotte (Carla) Morales
- 445 Director #13 (CYC) Linda Stewart, incumbent
- 446 Director #15 (CYC) Andre Eubanks, incumbent

447

- 448 And the following persons are put forth as USBC Delegates for 2022 Convention: 449 Kathy Bruegeman and Lynn Matsubara. Kathy, to go back, shall we take First Vice
- 450 President Larry Worrall?

451

- 452 PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:
- 453 Yes. Okay, so you've heard the nominating committee's report. Up for election
- for the first vice president is Larry Worrall. And we did not have any 454
- 455 nominations from the floor that came in, in the amount of time is that correct.

456

457 AL HOFFMANN:

458 459

460 PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:

That's correct.

461 Okay. So for the Office of First Vice President, we have Larry Worrall.

462

- 463 LARRY PEPPERS:
- 464 I make a motion that we elect Larry Worrall by acclamation.

465

466 STEVE JOHNSON:

467

Steve Johnson second.

468

- 469 PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:
- 470 It has been moved by Larry Peppers and seconded by Steve Johnson that we elect
- 471 Larry Worrall first vice president by acclamation. Is there any discussion?
- 472 Hearing none, I will call for the vote. Lynn, you're putting that up correct?

```
474
     LYNN MATSUBARA:
475
     That's up now.
476
477
     PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:
478
     Okay. So on your Vevox voting app, you will be voting for Larry Worrall to be
479
     elected by acclamation, please vote yes or no.
480
     LYNN MATSUBARA:
481
482
     I think 44 is our max that we've been getting.
483
484
     PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:
485
     There are some that are voting in the chat. That's four so far in the chat that
486
     are saying yes.
487
488
     LYNN MATSUBARA:
489
     So the four in the chat, you are not able to use the online voting? Because we
490
     don't want a guest that's in the meeting to vote in the chat. That's a problem.
491
492
     PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:
493
     Right.
494
495
     LYNN MATSUBARA:
496
     Okay, so I'm going to stop the online vote.
497
498
     PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:
499
     Okay voting has stopped and by your action you have elected, Larry Worrall
500
     First Vice President. Larry do you accept?
501
502
     LARRY WORRALL:
503
     Yes, I do.
504
505
     PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:
506
     Do you have anything to say?
507
508
     LARRY WORRALL:
509
     Just wanted to say thank you very much for your vote of confidence. Will do the
510
     best we can.
511
     PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:
512
513
     Thank you, Larry.
514
515
     LARRY WORRALL:
516
     Alright.
517
518
     AL HOFFMANN:
519
     To continue with the slate.
520
     Director #1 Jennie Simpson
521
     Director #3 David Waybright, incumbent
522
     Director #5 Terri Azvedo, incumbent
523
     Director #7 Mike Lucas, incumbent
524
     Director #9 Pauline Armstrong, incumbent
525
     Director #11 (CYC) Charlotte (Carla) Morales
526
     Director #13 (CYC) Linda Stewart, incumbent
527
     Director #15 (CYC) Andre Eubanks, incumbent
528
529
     PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:
530
     Alright, you've heard the nominating committee report for the board of
531
     directors. What is your pleasure?
```

Page 9

- 534 LARRY PEPPERS:
- 535 I move for election by acclamation.

536

- 537 PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:
- Okay, Larry Peppers has moved that they be elected by acclamation. Do I hear a second?

540 541

- LARRY WORRALL:
- 542 Larry Worrall, second.

543

544 PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:

And Larry Worrall is second. Alright, is there any discussion? Hearing none, you will vote to elect the following directors that you can see on your screen by acclamation. You may vote now. As soon as Lynn gets it up.

548

- 549 LYNN MATSUBARA:
- 550 It's up. There's already 36 people that voted. Just waiting for it to go one 551 more to 44. That's our magic number. Alright, I'm gonna stop it.

552

- 553 PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:
- Okay. Alright and it looks like by your actions you have elected those directors by acclamation. Thank you very much and welcome to the board everyone.

557

- 558 AL HOFFMANN:
- Okay, to continue the following persons that are put forth as delegates for the 2022 USBC Convention: Kathy Bruegeman and Lynn Matsubara. Madam President.

561

- 562 PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:
- Alright, you have heard the nominating committee's report for the delegates to the 2022 USBC Convention.

565

- 566 LARRY PEPPERS:
- Larry Peppers. I move that we accept by acclamation.

568

- 569 PAULINE ARMSTRONG:
- 570 Pauline Armstrong. I'll second that motion.

571

- 572 PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:
- Larry peppers has moved and Pauline Armstrong has seconded that we accept the delegates to the 2022 convention by acclamation. Any discussion? All those in favor, please vote yes, if opposed, vote no. Do you have it Lynn?

576

- 577 LYNN MATSUBARA:
- 578 Yeah, I'm going to stop it.

579

- 580 PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:
- Okay, by your action you have selected Kathy Bruegeman and Lynn Matsubara as delegates to the 2022 USBC Convention. Thank you very much. Al, would you like to thank your committee? And, I do thank you very much for all that you have done over the past few years is our nominating chairman.

585

- 586 AL HOFFMANN:
 - Thank you. I would like to thank my committee, Don Way and Ernie Suber

- 589 PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:
- 590 Thank you Al. Okay, moving on to new business. As you probably heard we do have
- 591 a new Association Manager, Lynn Matsubara. And our office has moved down to
- 592 Southern California and on your screen that is our new address. Lynn, you've
- 593 got some big shoes to fill. I'm sure that you're up to the task. I certainly

- appreciate everything that Larry has done in the years getting everybody organized, getting us together. Sometimes he's been a real pain in the, you know what, but that's because that's Larry. And Larry, I don't have the words to tell you how much we appreciate, I appreciate, everything that you have done to help me. And I know that you will still be available for Lynn, to ask questions. As long as she does.
- 600 601
- LYNN MATSUBARA:
- 602 He said that I can call him every day.
- 603 604
 - PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:
- Yeah, really like three times a day, just like a meal. So, anyway Lynn, welcome aboard. We'll be talking a lot. And again, Larry thank you so so much. Is there any other new business? Do we have David Prange?

608

- 609 LYNN MATSUBARA:
- 610 He didn't he didn't make it.

611

- 612 PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:
- Okay, do we have any of our bowling clubs or organizations that would like to speak to the delegation? No? Well, I guess that's it, I'd like to thank all of you for your time and your patience and taking the time out of your Sunday to meet with us on the zoom.

617

I hope it wasn't as bad as I thought it might be. And I thank you for attending and we look forward to seeing you all in person next year. And good luck in the 2021-22 season. Let's hope we can all get back to normal on the bowling, bowling centers.

622

- 623 LARRY PEPPERS:
- 624 Next year's meeting will be in Fresno at the Piccadilly Hotel.

- PRESIDENT BRUEGMAN:
- Piccadilly Hotel, yes. Thank you, Larry. And thank you all, and have a great
- 628 rest of your weekend and let's go bowling. The meeting is now adjourned at
- 629 10:51.